
From: Rucker, Philip <Philip.Rucker@washpost.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/19/2014 2:20:07 PM
Subject: RE: Nice to meet you

Katherine,

It was nice meeting you as well. The trip was great, although too short! Hope to be back soon. And I'll be in touch.

Best,
Phil

Philip Rucker
The Washington Post
National Political Correspondent
202-334-5916 (work)
202-841-7584 (cell)
philip.rucker@washpost.com
Twitter @PhilipRucker

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov] 
Sent: Friday, December 19, 2014 2:16 PM 
To: Rucker, Philip
Subject: Nice to meet you

Philip,
It was nice meeting you. Hope you had a great SC trip.
Please don't hesitate to call if you need anything.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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